
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY
AIR QUALITY DIVISION

ACTIVITY REPORT: On-site Inspection
N261359538

FACILITY: MESSINA TRUCKING INC SRN / ID: N2613 
LOCATION: 3295 AUBURN RD, UTICA DISTRICT: Warren
CITY: UTICA COUNTY: MACOMB
CONTACT: Stephen Messina , Manager/VP ACTIVITY DATE: 08/09/2021
STAFF: Shamim Ahammod COMPLIANCE STATUS:  Unknown SOURCE CLASS: MINOR
SUBJECT: Conducted a scheduled inspection of Messina Trucking Inc (SRN: N2613) located at 3295 Auburn Rd, Utica, Michigan. Based 
on the on-site inspection, and discussion with the owner, it is determined that Messina Trucking Inc (SRN: N2613) located at 3295 Auburn 
Rd, Utica, Michigan is no longer on this site. Hence, compliance with applicable requirements was not determined. Mr. Messina will send a 
request to EGLQ-AQD to void Permit No. 831-90.
RESOLVED COMPLAINTS: 

On August 9, 2021, the Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes and Energy-Air 
Quality Division (EGLE-AQD) staff, I (Shamim Ahammod) conducted a scheduled inspection 
of Messina Trucking Inc (SRN: N2613) located at 3295 Auburn Rd, Utica, Michigan.  The 
purpose of the inspection was to determine the company’s compliance with the requirements of 
the federal Clean Air Act; Part 55, Air Pollution Control, of the Natural Resources and 
Environmental Protection Act, 1994 PA 451, as amended (Act 451); the Air Pollution Control 
Rules; and the conditions of General Permit to Install (PTI) No. 831-90 for a non-metallic 
mineral crusher and its associated equipment. 

Permit History

On November 2, 1990, Permit to Install (PTI) No. 831-90 was issued for a non-metallic mineral 
crusher and its associated equipment. 

Previous inspection, complaints, and violations

On August 30, 2016, AQD Inspector Mr. Tyler Salamasick conducted a fugitive dust complaint 
investigation. Based on his investigation reports, he did not observe any significant fugitive 
emissions during his visit.

Onsite Inspection

On August 9, 2021, at 1.40 PM, I arrived at the facility located at 3295 Auburn Rd, Utica, 
Michigan. I did not observe any crusher at this location. I took some pictures and attached 
them to this report. 

Via phone, I talked with Mr. Stephen Messina, Owner of Messina Trucking, Inc. Mr. Messina 
said, about 2 years ago they permanently closed the facility located at 3295 Auburn Rd, Utica, 
Michigan and are planning to develop and sell this property. They sold some of the crushing 
equipment permitted in 831-90 and are storing the rest (conveyors) at Juengel Road. The 
conveyors stored at Juengel Road are included in PTI 83-19. Mr. Messina will send a request to 
EGLE-AQD to void Permit No. 831-90.

Conclusion

Based on the on-site inspection, and discussion with the owner, it is determined that Messina 
Trucking Inc (SRN: N2613) located at 3295 Auburn Rd, Utica, Michigan is no longer on this 
site. Hence, compliance with applicable requirements was not determined. Mr. Messina will 
send a request to EGLQ-AQD to void Permit No. 831-90.
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